
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

ENVIRONMENT AND ECONOMY 
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 24 JUNE 2010

EEOSP.47/10
FORMER GARLANDS HOSPITAL SITE DEVELOPMENT BRIEF
The Assistant Director (Economic Development) (Mr Hardman) submitted report ED.06/10 that set out the process that had been undertaken in the production of the Former Garlands Hospital Site Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) including the comments expressed by Members at the Overview and Scrutiny Panel workshop held on 24 March 2009 and the amendments made to the document in light of the comments.  A schedule of responses received to the public consultation and the proposed changes to be made to the SPD in response to the comments received was also included.  

Mr Hardman informed Members that Councillor Allison had arranged a special session through the Neighbourhood Forum.  The session had been well attended and was found very useful.  Comments from the session had also been included.  

One outstanding issue had been biodiversity and Mr Hardman advised that officers had carried out an assessment and consulted Natural England but there had been no feedback on the results to date.  Until that information was received the report could not be completed.

In considering the report Members raised the following comments and questions:

The officer advised that the issues around drainage had been picked up.

There was concern about the lack of shops and that there was only one way onto and off the site.  As there was no bus stop people would have to use cars for their activities.

Mr Hardman explained that there needed to be a critical mass before bus companies could be persuaded to provide a bus route or amend a route to incorporate the site.  

A site had been identified for possible development of a shop but the officer advised that there had been some objection raised by the landowner and that it could not be guaranteed that the site would be available for shopping.  

When would work start on the site?

Mr Hardman advised that it was in the hands of the landowners and they may be waiting to see the final land value.  The land had been up for sale but Mr Hardman was uncertain what the outcome was and since that time the economic climate had changed.  Any decisions were now up to the Trust.

RESOLVED - 1) That the report be noted.






